

Welsh Pony and Cob Society, Africa Walliese Ponie en Cob Genootskap, Afrika

NEWSLETTER – AUGUST, 2020

ELECTRONIC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

In view of the movement restrictions of the Covid-19 Pandemic, as provided in terms of the Constitution, preliminary notice is hereby given for an electronic Annual General Meeting of the Society to be held on Wednesday, 21st October, 2020, at 20h00. Any proposals for consideration must be submitted by close of business on 10th September, 2020.

Additionally, in terms of the Constitution the following Council Members retire by rotation but they are eligible for re-election.

Breeder Trustees: Mr Emraan Domingo and Mrs Mymona Salie Samuels

Owner Trustees: Vacant

Western Cape Trustee: Mr Ebrahiem Moses

The nomination form is on the www.WPCSSA.com website under Society and is to be submitted electronically to the Secretary by close of business on 10th September, 2020.

SOCIETY CONTACT DETAILS

E-Mail: secretary@wpcssa.com
Telephone: 083-505.2364 (SMS's)
Website: www.wpcssa.com

Postal: P O Box 1385, Hartenbos, 6520, South Africa Administrator WP adminwp@wpcssa.com Phone: 082-218.4392 President president@wpcssa.com Phone: 072-957.2314

SOCIETY BANKING DETAILS

First National Bank, Riversdale

Both accounts - WPCSSA

By EFT or Cash: FNB 32 Day Call Account No 74704988086

Please quote your NAME as reference otherwise the Secretary will not know who paid in the money, preferably by Electronic Funds Transfer, or

in cash at a Smart FNB ATM Machine

Please note that the Current Account has now been closed.

PASSPORTS AND AHS

Those members who have not had their passports certified, are reminded to do so without delay and not to wait until the last minute before any show to attend to this necessary administrative detail otherwise you may be disappointed. If you need additional passports for other ponies, please apply for this now to the Administrator WP so as to avoid disappointment.

WELSH PONIES AND COBS, SOUTH AFRICA JOURNAL

The 2020 issue of the Welsh Ponies and Cobs, South Africa Journal has been received back from the Printers by the Publisher/Editor. Our arrangement is that a Journal is distributed free of charge to **PAID-UP** members of the Society. Subscription Accounts were recently sent to members and as soon as the outstanding amounts are settled, a Journal will be posted to the relevant member.

E-MAIL ADDRESSES

During these difficult times, communications are of utmost importance. We only have the valid e-mail addresses of those who have received their invoices and statements by e-mail. As the Society's constitution only provides for electronic communications for obvious reasons, it is of the utmost importance for members to provide the Secretary with their e-mail address. Merely e-mail secretary@wpcssa.com with your name and the name of your stud (if appropriate) and an acknowledgement will be sent. Members must please keep their e-mail address with the Secretary current otherwise mail will not be received.

THE POSTAL SERVICE IS EXPENSIVE, UNRELIABLE AND S..L..O..W

DO NOT BUY OR SELL UNREGISTERED PONIES